To: IPC

From: Lisa Palmer, Curriculum Chair

Re: Report

Date: October 18, 2024

Our curriculum committee has reviewed and approved the initial seven common course numbering courses (AB 1111) as well as the ADTs that had to be updated pursuant to AB 928. Kudos to Gloria, Frank, and all of the faculty who stepped up to get these curriculum updates done, quickly, so that the 2025-26 catalog will reflect these changes, as required by state mandates.

However, at the state articulation officers meeting of October 11, Chase Fischerhall, the UC Office of the President articulation officer, informed California community college articulation officers that the UC did not approve the templates that community colleges were instructed by the ASCCC and CCCO to adopt, that the templates appear to be insufficient to garner articulation, that all courses submitted for GE areas in the new CalGETC path will need to be rearticulated, (contrary to what the ASCCC had previously indicated), and that any courses that have CCN courses as a prerequisite will also have to be re-articulated.

The ASCCC held a webinar yesterday to discuss these developments; unfortunately, our curriculum committee meeting took place at the same time, so we are waiting to hear updates.

This is a developing story; stay tuned.